To Senate Inquiry regarding Windfarms.

Friends of Cape Nelson

Landcare/Coastcare resolved at our last meeting to write to your inquiry to register our wish to present many of our issues.

Many of our members live very close to wind turbines at Cape Nelson-some less than 500metres away.

We are are group of at least 20 active members and have existed as an incorporated body for almost 15 years -long before the windfarm came to Cape Nelson. Many members find the noise a particular concern. Property depreciation is another.

One home has been unsuccessfully on the market for 2 years.

The once very picturesque landscape is now dominated by these wind turbines.

Some members have direct financial benefit and therefore would not wish to be part of this submission.

We would be happy to expand

on these concerns if given the opportunity

Jim Ridding

Vice president